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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON 3RD NOVEMBER 2022.
 PRESENT: Carole Craig, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Anne Farrow, Jan Goodall, Alison Rae, Ian Kinsey, Michael Leeland.
APOLOGIES: Dorothy Wilson, Ross Craig, Bill Varney, Lyla Scott, Caishlan Sweeney.
  Tribute to Lillian Malcolm by Carole Craig. 

It is with deepest sadness that I have to report the sudden passing of our dear friend and colleague Lillian Malcolm. She passed away in Ninewells Hospital on the day of our last meeting surrounded by her family.

Despite her deteriorating health, particularly over recent years, Lillian graced our meetings with courage and determination.

Throughout her life Lillian worked tirelessly to improve the lives of people with disabilities in Dundee.

Hopefully, our continued work will bear adequate testimony to all her efforts over the years not only in our Access Group but also the Multiple Sclerosis Society of Dundee.

We mourn her passing, such a brave adventurous lady, and shall miss having her with us.

1 PRESENTATION about the Hello Lamp Post project from Hannah Bowey and Viola Marx 
Viola, the Project Manager, explained that this was Community Engagement project designed to help cities better understand their citizens. To do this, eye-catching signs are placed on various items already in the street, like lamp posts, post boxes or trees.  Each sign will have on it a QR code and an invitation to have a free of charge conversation by text about a certain topic. Citizens can then interact in a friendly way, sharing their views and asking questions about that topic. There will be ten topics as diverse as recycling, the future of the city centre and cost of living that are on offer throughout Dundee. The anonymous interactions people have are later analysed providing the Council with information on their citizens views about these topics. The project will start on 20th March 2023 and run for 1 year. 
Viola invited questions. Many were asked and well answered, and after that we all understood more about how the project would run and how it could be used. Unfortunately, a large number of people with disabilities will not be able to participate as, for a variety of reasons they can’t manage to text, but we hope this novel project will be a success.
2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 6th October 2022 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISIN
3.1 (Re Minute 3.1). Links with Dundee University School of Architecture. Ian Buchanan, Disability Equality Scotland has contacted Dundee University but has not yet managed to find the correct person to contact.
3.2 (Re Minute 3.2). Union Street Pedestrianisation Project. Carole and Bill went to see the concept designs for Union Street on 2nd November. Carole said that the new street designs had no kerbs and there would be no through traffic, only emergency vehicle access. She was impressed and left positive feedback. 
3.3 (Re Minute 3.3). Volunteer to do Facebook for Dundee Access Group. DVVA is now advertising this for us. Michael Leeland has offered to help with posting on Facebook until we find a new volunteer.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy said that we usually decide who to make charity donations to at this time of year. After discussion we decided to give £250 to the Dundee Blind and Partially sighted Society, to Shopmobility and to PAMIS. Carole said that she had heard that Shopmobility, not only the Dundee branch, needed more funding. As the group didn’t know much about Shopmobility, Carole suggested we invite Graeme Angus, the Dundee branch manager, to our next meeting. Sandy will speak to Graeme.
4.2 Jan Goodall said that level access to a building is no help if people with mobility problems cannot get there because they cannot use buses. Demand Responsive Transport (DRT) systems allow disabled passengers to book a journey by phone or text. Such schemes operate in Edinburgh, Glasgow, and Stirling etc. but not in Dundee yet. Dundee Community Cars works on these lines, but because volunteer drivers are hard to recruit, they have limited capacity. In December 2021 Cllr. Fraser Macpherson wrote in an email: “Committee instructs officers….to ascertain the viability of possible DRT solutions in Dundee” ….and report by 31st August 2022. Officers were also to “Identify gaps in the commercial and supported bus network and…make recommendations about the viability of DCC leading a DRT solution.” Unfortunately, no one at the meeting was aware of such a report. Jan suggested that we invite John Berry from Dundee Council to come to one of our meetings of Dundee Access Group to talk about Community Transport provision in Dundee.
5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.3 Dundee’s Third Sector newsletter. Can no longer be forwarded.
5.4 Updates from LNER.
5.5 On 7/10/22 from Anne Farrow telling Dundee Access Group that Lillian Malcolm passed away on 6th October.
5.6 On 17/10/22 from Dorothy Wilson sending details of how Disability Equality Scotland is advertising for members of a new Access Panel in Aberdeen.
5.7 On 17/10/22 from Graeme Sim, Dundee Volunteer and Voluntary Action, re our advertising through DVVA for a volunteer to help us advertise Dundee Access Group on Facebook.
5.8 On 20/10/22 from Calum Byers DES, saying the Scottish Social Services Council are keen to appoint a new member and are keen for applications from disabled people.
5.9 On 20/10/22 from Jordan Butler, Creative Dundee, saying It has four creative freelance commissions open for application and they are keen to share this as far as possible within Dundee networks.
5.10 On 25/10/22 from Calum Byers, DES, asking for suggestions for funding for Shopmobility.
5.11 On 28/10/22 from Annie Marrs sending invitation to view the proposed concept design for Union Street.
6 AOB

                 There was no AOB.
7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on 1st December 2022
